JKD Report 7 (26.07.13)

While I am still getting JKD cases, the scene has become rather quiet.  There is no news from abroad either; I expect it only reflects holiday time.  Some bad news is that Marge Chandler, the specialist who has been advising me and doing the urine specific gravity (USG) screening for us, is changing jobs and will longer be available to help.  I therefore need to find a replacement.   
I am encouraged that a few breeders have taken up USG screening and intend checking all their stock.  A great asset of USG screening is that there is absolutely nothing to lose.  Refractometers are cheap to buy and very easy to use.  Breeders can test all their dogs as many times as they like at zero cost and, if dogs show consistently low scores, they will know there is something wrong that needs attention, even if JKD is not the cause.  Screening very young stock (4 months to two years) could allow early detection of JKD and therefore suggest early treatment to perhaps stop disease development.  And screening older stock might provide evidence of ‘hidden’ cases and so avoid more serious trouble.  For example we have had a number of bitches die on the operating table during caesareans, with kidney failure subsequently diagnosed.  
Attempts to screen litters in which JKD has been found is still proving difficult.  It seems that breeders are reluctant to risk frightening purchasers of their stock and incidentally attracting bad publicity to themselves.  But owners too are reluctant.  Maybe they don’t like the idea of collecting urine especially when they can see no need, their dogs being healthy.  And of course they don’t understand the breed problem.  I think it would be better simply to tell owners that there is JKD in the breed and it seems wise to screen all stock as a precaution.  
I had hoped that the health committee of Breed Council would help with USG screening but I have been emphatically told by one member that they will not get involved.  I also hear that the Breed Council funding for JKD research is only to support work on Health Committee cases – what is this all about?  However, as Prof Harvey’s current research is still using private funding donated by concerned Boxer owners this is not of immediate concern.  I imagine further private funding would be appreciated.  
I close on a more distressing side of this problem.  Few of you will have seen the effects of JKD, so I include two photos of a recent case.  They show a 4 month old male that has been through every possible diagnostic test before the breeder took the pup back from the owner to have it put down.  I gather the pup was glad to be back with its Boxer family but, as can be seen, it was in a dreadful state.  It’s clear why owners of JKD cases become so dreadfully upset, but I can’t understand how some Boxer people still think that JKD is not really anything to worry about.  This pup was one of a litter of 7, 3 of which died early from unknown causes.
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